We spent the day talking about the problems is special education:

1. Lack of parental interest in their children’s education – particularly attending IEP conferences.  There are many reasons for this (e.g., lack of transportation, not aware of their important role in the process and their right to agree or disagree with IEP). What could be done about it?  One suggestion was to petition to move the IEP conference to the fall so that parents could see what goals were scheduled for that particular year.  Previously the conferences were later in the year and covered goals for the following year.

2. The disproportionate representation of children of color in special education classes. Education is the key. Teacher education programs have to take the lead here.

3. We discussed the video F.A.T. City and how it could be used to help teachers understand children with learning disabilities.

4. Lack of suitable materials for students with intellectual/cognitive disabilities at the high school level. Ellen will take home some material from Super Duper publications and some high interest/low level reading materials for her students.

5. The International Association of Special Education Conference in Spain in July 2009.  Could Ellen attend and might we write a proposal concerning that disproportionate representation of African Americans in special education?  

